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Notice of Termination

Pursuant to the authority of lowa Code sections 17A.3(1)“b” and 136.3(9), the lowa Department of
Public Health hereby terminates the rule making initiated by its Notice of Intended Action published
in the lowa Administrative Bulletin as ARC 3151C on July 5, 2017, proposing to amend Chapter 154,
“Medical Cannabidiol Act Registration Card Program,” lowa Administrative Code.

During the public comment period, two written comments were received that addressed the topic
of medical cannabidiol generally, but did not specifically address the amendments proposed in ARC
3151C. A public hearing was held on August 9, 2017, during which no public comments were received.
The amendments proposed in the Notice of Intended Action were also Adopted and Filed Emergency as
ARC 3150C. Those amendments are already in effect and, due to the lack of public comments received,
the Department sees no need to proceed with this rule making.

After analysis and review of this rule making, no impact on jobs has been found.

The State Board of Health approved the termination of this rule making on September 13, 2017.



